## REGULAR MONTHLY MEETING

The regular monthly meeting of the Shenango Township Board of Supervisors was held on Thursday, March 8, 1990 at 7:00 p.m. with supervisors Ronald Golba, Joseph Budai and Andrew Piccuta present.

The meeting was opened with a salute to the flag.

The minutes were read and approved from the February 8, 1990.

Motion by Andrew Piccuta second by Joseph Budai to pay general fund bills.

Motion by Andrew Piccuta second by Joseph Budai to pay sewer fund bills.

Motion by Andrew Piccuta second by Joseph Budai to grant request for wage tax refund.

Motion by Andrew Piccuta second by Joseph Budai to reinstate Ronald Bongivengo and John Hart as full-time officers effective April 1, 1990.

Motion by Andrew Piccuta second by Joseph Budai to appoint Allan Nocera as a full-time police officer effective April 1, 1990. These appointments are on a one year trial basis.

Police Chief Anthony DeCarbo gave the police report.

Motion by Andrew Piccuta second by Joseph Budai to accept the agreement between the Pennsylvania Department of Environmental Resources and the Township for the sewer line extension to the Shenango Township Fire Hall.

Motion by Andrew Piccuta second by Joseph Budai to accept subdivision of Jesse Horton.

The East New Castle Grange presented a petition to the Board to provide a connecting road between Old Princeton Road and Route 65.

Motion by Andrew Piccuta second by Joseph Budai to adjourn.